
  
 

 
 

43 Stewart Road 
Collingwood, Ontario 
L9Y 4M7 Canada 
epcor.com 

February 23, 2023   

Sent by EMAIL, RESS e-filing 

Nancy Marconi 

Registrar 

Ontario Energy Board 

2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700 

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

 
Dear Nancy Marconi: 

Re:  EPCOR Electricity Distribution Ontario Inc. (“EEDO”) 
Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”) File No. EB-2022-0028 
Argument in Chief and Undertakings - Filing Extension Request  

 

In the OEB’s Procedural Order No. 6, dated February 17, 2023, the OEB established a deadline of February 24, 

2023 for EEDO to file responses to the undertakings received during the oral hearing in the above noted proceeding.  

In addition, a deadline of February 27, 2023 was established for EEDO to file its argument in chief.   

 

Since the conclusion of the hearing, EEDO staff have been working to gather historical data and fully respond to 

the undertakings.  Due to the complexity of the undertakings received and the importance to the outcome of this 

hearing, EEDO requests that the OEB grant an amendment to the procedural timeline and extend the deadline for 

both items to no later than Friday, March 3, 2023.   

 

Please consider this correspondence a motion to extend EEDO’s filing deadline, should the OEB deem that a motion 

is necessary in this circumstance.  We submit that this request is reasonable and will not prejudice the other parties 

to this proceeding. 

 

EEDO understands that this may impact other deadlines in the hearing and proposes that the Board consider adding 

the equivalent number of days for each corresponding deadline in order to complete the remaining deliverables. 

 

Thank you for your consideration.  Please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned if you have any questions. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Tim Hesselink, CPA 

Senior Manager, Regulatory Affairs 

EPCOR Electricity Distribution Ontario Inc. 

(705) 445-1800 ext. 2274 

THesselink@epcor.com 
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